
 

Holy Family Church 
129 Winthrop Street, Watertown, NY 13601 

Phone: 315-782-2468 
E-Mail: hfchurch@twcny.rr.com 

Website: www.holyfamilywatertown.org 

  October 7, 2018 

PASTOR:  Rev. Steven M. Murray 
 
IN RESIDENCE:  Rev. Leo A. Wiley 
  Rev. Msgr. Paul E. Whitmore 
DEACONS:  Deacon Edward R. Miller Ret. 
  Deacon Michael J. Allan 
TRUSTEES: Mrs. Maureen Van Wormer 
  Mr. John Eisenhauer 
SCHOOL BOARD: Mr. Michael Ledoux   
PARISH STAFF 
Pastoral Associates: Sr. Angelica Rebello, SCC 
  Patrick Bates 
Christian Formation Director: 
  Sr. Angelica Rebello, SCC 782-6750 
R.C.I.A. Director:  Kathy Allan 315-785-8576 
Business Administrator:  Carol Brown 315-408-6301 
Secretary:  Judy Geng 
Organist:  Edward Kemp 

IMMACULATE HEART CENTRAL SCHOOL 
School Pastor: 
 Rev. Msgr. Robert H. Aucoin 315-629-4678 
School Principal:  Mrs. Lynise Lassiter 315-788-4670 
    Vice Principal:(7-12): Mr. Geoffrey Andrews 788-4670 
    Vice Principal (K-6): Mrs. Kari Conklin 788-3935 
 

BAPTISM: Baptisms are generally scheduled on 
 Sunday. Parents must attend a class held on 
 the second Monday of the month at 7:00 PM. 
WEDDINGS: Arrangements should be made six 
 months In advance by calling for an  appointment 
 with a priest or deacon. 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 
 Confession/Penance - Saturday 4-5 P.M. 
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK: Upon Request - Please 
 call Fr. Murray if you are planning on having  any 
 surgery and he will be happy to anoint you. 

Holy Family Church Welcomes Everyone 
No matter what your present status is in the Catholic Church; no matter your family or marital status; no matter where you are 
in the practice of faith; no matter what your self image may be; you are invited, welcomed and loved at Holy Family Church. 



Sunday October 7, 2018éTWENTY-SEVENTH 

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

  9:00 8th Anniversary Catherine Brisk Crass by 

Her Family 

11:00 Deceased Members of the Ellingsworth 

and McIlroy Families by Pat 

  5:15 Joanne Castle by Jim and Rae Valianos 
 

Monday October 8, 2018éWeekday 

  9:00 Frances McGowan and Deceased Members 

of the McGowan Family by The Estate of 

Frances McGowan 
 

Tuesday October 9, 2018éWeekday 

 Saint Denis, Bishop, and Companions, 

 Martyrs; Saint John Leonardi, Priest 

  9:00 Richard Jellie by The McCullouch Family 

10:00 People of the Parish (at the Summit) 
 

Wednesday  October 10, 2018...Weekday 

  9:00 Dan White by Bill and Florence Heldt 
 

Thursday October 11, 2018...Weekday 

 Saint John XXIII, Pope 

  9:00 For the Intentions of Mike and Judy Geng 

by Sr. Angelica Rebello 
 

Friday October 12, 2018...Weekday 

  9:00 Luis C. Afonso by Sr. Angelica Rebello 
 

Saturday October 13, 2018éTwenty-Eighth 

 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  5:15 In Thanksgiving by Bill and Florence 

Heldt 
 

Sunday October 14, 2018...TWENTY-EIGHTH 

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

  9:00 Ruth Nevin by Gary and Ann Charlebois 

11:00 People of the Parish 

  5:15 Jeffrey Werchinski by Mom and Family 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS ï Monday, 12:30PM-

4:00PM; TuesdayïThursday, 9:00AM-4:00PM, closed for 

lunch noon-12:30PM; Friday, 9:00AM-1:00PM. 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION CLASS The next class 

will be Monday, November 19th, at 7PM in McGivney 

Hall. Please call the Rectory at 315-782-2468 during busi-

ness hours to sign up if you are planning on attending this  

required class. Thank you. 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH  
 

Sunday: October 7th 

Blood Pressure Screening (after Masses in Gathering Area) 

Religious Education for grades K-8 (no class)  

12:00Noon Coffee Hour (Gathering Area) 

 

Monday: October 8th Rectory Closed 

  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

 

Tuesday: October 9th 

  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

10:00AM Mass (Samaritan Summit Village) 

  6:00PM IMPACT Youth Group for Middle and High   

    School Students (Greystone Building)  

 

Wednesday: October 10th 
  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

10:00AM Legion of Mary (McGivney Hall) 

 

Thursday: October 11th 
  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

 

Friday: October 12th 
  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

 

Saturday: October 13th 

  4:45PM Praying the Rosary (Church) 

 

INQUIRY If you are interested in the Catholic Faith or 

know of someone who is, please contact our R.C.I.A.  

Director Kathy Allan at 315-785-8576 for an appointment. 

ALTAR SERVER SCHEDULE OCT. 13TH & 14TH 
 

  5:15 Daniel McCullouch 

  9:00 Jack and Samuel Charlebois, Julian Zikowitz 

11:00 Samantha Booth, Keely and McKenna Cooney 

  5:15  

TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY 
TIME  --  October 7, 2018  
 

ñLet the little children come to me; do not stop 
them.ò Are you being called to bring others to 
Christ and His Kingdom as a priest, deacon, sister 
or brother? Talk to Fr. Steven Murray at  
315-782-2468 or Fr. Doug Lucia at  
315-386-2543/ dlucia@rcdony.org or Cathy  
Russell, the Diocesan Vocation Coordinator at 
315-393-2920, ext. 1450/ crussell@rcdony.org.  
See us also on Facebook or at 
www.myvocation.net . 

mailto:dlucia@rcdony.org
mailto:crussell@rcdony.org
http://www.myvocation.net


ACTIVITIES AHEAD IN OUR PARISH  
 

PENNIES FROM HEAVEN The Knights of Columbus 

will be at the doors of the Church after each Mass the 

weekend of October 13th and 14th collecting for our  

Seminarians. Thank you in advance for your continued 

support of our Seminarians. 
 

CONFIRMATION CLASS YEAR I Sunday, October 

14th, the Crop Hunger Walk; CONFIRMATION YEAR 

II next class Sunday, October 28th 11AM-2PM. 
 

LEGION OF MARY CURIA Next meeting will be 

Thursday, October 18th, 10AM in McGivney Hall. 

ACTIVITIES OUTSIDE OUR PARISH  
 

BLOOD DRIVE Monday, October 8th, 1:30PM-6:30PM 

at St. Anthonyôs Church gymnasium, 850 Arsenal St. Give 

Blood. Help save lives. 
 

ROSARY CRUSADE You are cordially invited to the 4th 

Annual Citywide Family Rosary Crusade sponsored by the 

Watertown Curia Legion of Mary at St. Patrickôs Church 

in Watertown, on Tuesday, October 9th. The Crusade  

begins with celebration of Mass at 5:15PM, followed by 

all four Mysteries of the Rosary. The theme is ñMaryôs  

Immaculate Heart Will Conquerò. Please answer our 

Blessed Mother Maryôs entreaty to pray the Rosary. All 

are welcome! God bless you. 
 

THE CATHOLIC FAMILY: Godôs Answer for Our 

Time Join us for this one day family event for men,  

women and teens Saturday, October 13th, at St. Maryôs 

Cathedral in Ogdensburg. Your day includes morning 

prayer, 4 presentations for adults/families, box lunch, 

Mass with Bishop LaValley, 2 evening presentations for 

teens, (one for boys, one for girls) and Healing Rosary  

Service. For details and registration go to  

www.rcdony.org/family event. 
 

PUBLIC SQUARE ROSARY CRUSADE Saturday, 

October 13th at noon at St. Patrickôs Church Statue of  

Fatima. For more information contact the Pastoral Center 

at 315-782-6086. 
 

HARVEST HAM DINNER Thursday, October 25th, 

4PM-7PM at St. Paulôs Catholic Church, Black River, NY. 

Adults, $9.00, Seniors (65+) $8.00, youth (5-12) $4.00,  

children under 5 free and families $25.00. Take outs are 

available. 
 

SYRACUSE CATHOLIC WOMENôS CONFERENCE 
Saturday, October 27th, in the Convention Center at the 

On Center, Syracuse NY. Speakers will be Nikki  

Kingsley, The Truth Will Set You Free, Fr. Shawn  

Monahan, OMV, Our True Identity as Godôs Beloved, and 

Susan Tassone, Champions for the Holy Souls. For more 

information and registration visit  

www.SyracuseCatholic Women.org.  
 

RESPECT LIFE MONTH is October and LifeRight will 

be praying across the street from Planned Parenthood on 

Stone Street, Watertown from noon until 1PM everyday, 

including weekends. Join us as we peacefully and  

prayerfully witness to the sanctity of all human life born 

and unborn. 
 

CAPS FOR CANCER is in need of experienced knitters 

who can make hats for cancer patients. Yarn is provided.  

For more information, please contact Caps for Cancer 

Charity, Vicki Jellie, at 315-773-5564 or email 

vicki.jellie@gmail.com. Donations of cash, check or gift 

cards to Jo-Annôs, Michaels, Staples, Best Buy or 

Walmart to purchase supplies are also appreciated. 

PLANNED GIVING: Capital Campaign When you are 

prayerfully considering your gift for the Itôs Our Church, Itôs 

Our Future Capital Campaign, there will be a variety of giving 

options for you to think about. There is a pledge option of up to 

four years with payments ranging from monthly, quarterly, semi-

annually or annually. A one-time gift option is also available. As 

you reflect upon your level of support, please remember that the 

2018 Bishopôs Fund Appeal is included in this gift. The Bishopôs 

Fund Appeal will return in September 2019 to provide its  

support to the annual ministries and program needs of the  

Diocese. 
 

Methods of Giving Can Include: 

   Pledges via cash, check or credit/debit cards. 

   Gifts of Securities. 

   Gifts of qualifying Retirements (IRAôs). 

   Gifts of Property, Life Insurance, Wills,  

   Bequests, etc. 

For further information on ways to give, contact Scott Lalone at 

315-393-2920 or slalone@rcdony.org. 

Altar and Rosary Newzbytes Itôs time for the Altar and 

Rosary 50/50 raffle. The drawing will be held before 

Thanksgiving. You may use the raffle ticket printed in the 

bulletin or purchase yours after the weekend Masses. Pro-

ceeds from ticket sales are used for purchasing candles, 

Altar linen and vestments, wine and other supplies for the 

Altar. As you can see, your support is greatly appreciated. 

NEXT SUNDAYôS READINGS 
 

                     Wisdom   7: 7-11 

                     Psalm 90:12-17 

                     Hebrews   4:12-13 

                     Mark 10:17-30 or 10: 17-27 
 

When offered the choice between true knowledge or  

riches, Solomon prays for wisdom of heart (1, Ps). When  

given the choice between following Jesus or remaining  

attached to his material wealth, the man chooses his  

possessions (3). Godôs word challenges us (2) to be  

attached to Jesus and to him alone. 

mailto:slalone@rcdony.org.


Note From the Pope, 
 

During the General Audience, Pope Francis announced that 

just days after signing the historic agreement in Beijing 

with China, he has written an accompanying message as 

well. 
 

POPE FRANCIS 
ñWith this, I hope that in China it is possible to open a new 

phase, which helps heal past wounds, re-establish and 

maintain full communion of all Chinese Catholics, and to 

assume with renewed commitment the announcement of the 

Gospel.ò 
 

He assured in his letter that he's ñconvinced that encounter 

can be authentic and fruitful only if it occurs through the 

practice of dialogue,ò which involves knowing and  

respecting one another. He said that this agreement ñwhile 

limited to certain aspects of the Churchôs life and  

necessarily capable of improvement, can contribute for its 

part to writing this new chapter of the Catholic Church in 

China.ò 
 

POPE FRANCIS 
ñThe Agreement is the result of a long and thoughtful  

journey of dialogue, intended to foster a more positive   

collaboration between the Saint Headquarters and the  

Chinese authorities for the good of the Catholic community 

in China and for the harmony of the whole society.ò 
 

He thus asked the bishops, priests and consecrated people 

throughout the world to ñleave behind past conflictsò and 

to ñwork humbly for reconciliation and unity.ò He  

especially asked for them to ñseek good candidatesò who 

could be bishops in the Church. 

OUR TITHING PARISH  

Twenty -Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 

  This Year $   5,931.50 

  Last Year $   7,830.00 

  Youth  $        35.50 

 

Thank you for your continued generosity! 

Note From the Pastor, 

 

     What happened to the old school garage next to the play 

ground? Jake Johnson approached me because he wanted to 

purchase the garage and some property from the Church to 

provide parking for his State Street Market on the corner of 

State and Winthrop streets. I explained I could not sell 

church property but we might talk about leasing it. Jake has 

removed the building and prepared the lot for paving and 

when it is finished it will provide up to 30 additional  

parking places which we will also be able to use. Looks to 

me like a win win for the parish. The old garage was just a 

catch-all for junk and was in need of repair. I would be  

interested in your thoughts. The Parish Council thought it 

was certainly a good deal.  

     I received two quotes for a new phone system for the 

rectory; one was almost six thousand dollars the other was 

almost ten thousand dollars. Of course we would purchase 

the less expensive system. The current system is over 20 

years old, but the problem is we do not have the money. 

Nor do we have the money to pay an insurance bill that is 

over twelve thousand dollars. I just thought you ought to 

know what is going on; sharing my headaches with you.  

      Please consider the notion of each day doing at least 

one holy moment where you allow your patience and  

generosity to be evident to your friends and family, or  

perhaps your coworker's. It could even be to those who  

assist you at the grocery store. Think about doing even 

more than once a day.       

    Fr. Steven Murray 

SUNDAY OCTOBER 7 TWENTY-SEVENTH  

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

Readings: Gn 2:18-24/Heb 2:9-11/Mk 10:2-16 or 10:2-12  
 

Marriage and divorce have been in the news a lot lately and 

from our readings today it seems it has been a difficult  

subject from the beginning. Marriage is a much  

misunderstood sacrament. In a real marriage, the man and 

the woman become one and can no longer be separated. 

Divorce is impossible when God has joined the two  

together as one. This is the ideal, but we are imperfect  

People, and do not always live up to the ideal. But that does 

not mean we should throw out God's plan for our lives and 

for the lives of our children. Marriage is hard, marriage  

requires a sacrifice, a total gift of self to the other. But it is 

in this loving gift of self that those called to the Sacrament 

of Marriage find the meaning of their lives. Through their 

marriage, they become a blessing to each other, their  

children, their family and the community. 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE  
 

     Total Pledges and One Time Gifts  $404,000.  
     Total Participating Households        156  
 

Letôs keep up the good work! Our goal is $750.000. 

Pornography 

 

     After listening to Matt Fraddôs Augustine  

Institutes CD ñProtecting Innocenceò, I am  

convinced that as parents you need to be aware of the 

very real danger posed by the availability of porn for 

children and young people. Did you know that the  

average age a child is exposed to porn is 8? The best 

filter for the protection of our children is ñCovenant 

Eyesò. I suggest you investigate it and install it on 

your computers ASAP. Porn is very detrimental to 

everyone. For more information, google Matt Fradd, 

and his blog Integrity Restored. He also wrote a book 

explaining the danger called: ñThe Porn Mythò. I had 

no idea what was happening and how addictive  

pornography is. 



ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP: As we celebrated St. Francis of Assisiô Feast this month, we recalled how he saw 

the integral connectedness of all creation as reflected in his ñCanticle of Brother Sun.ò Our call this month to respect life 

invites us to contemplate the beauty of ALL life. However, we tend to protect and preserve what we have experienced as 

goodness, truth and beauty. In the beauty and fruitfulness of this Fall season, what are you most grateful for? How might 

you express your gratitude to God for the earth that provides us all with life each day? 


